Texas Master Naturalist Brazos Valley Chapter

Minutes of Meeting Held Thursday, April 9, 2009
Attendees:   Jim Anding, Kitty Anding, Dwight Bohlmeyer, Amanda Chou, Pat Davis, Angela Dedrickson, Connie Flickinger, Lourdes Hasson, Terry Junek, Kate Kelly, Jimmie Killingsworth, Charlene Lusk, Mark Ojah, Jackie Palmer, N. Jay Pritchard, Jan Stallone, Jerry Taylor, Jessica Taylor, Manuelita Ureta, Betty Vermeire, Jim Waldson, Ginny West, and Mary Dabney Wilson.
The meeting was called to order by President Betty Vermeire at 6:40pm.
Business Meeting
Announcements:  
Thanks to everyone who participated in BioBlitz this year.  Jane Packard sends a thank you to all and says it was very successful.

The annual training session which was to be held on March 27 and 28 to assist chapter leaders and those wanting to start a chapter did not occur.  Not enough people signed up.  Another time may be arranged in the future.

The next book club meetings are on April 21 (Flights Against the Sunset:  Stories That Reunited a Mother and Son by Ken Kaufmann) and May 19 (Into Thin Air) by Jon Krakauer).  

Rio Brazos Audubon Society field trip is this Saturday, April 11th.  It is local and only half day.  Meet at 1207 Texas Avenue.

Treasurer’s Report:  Some have still not paid dues.  Please give Lourdes a check as soon as possible for $15.00 made out to BVTMN.  Lourdes reported that we currently have a bank balance of about $1900.00.  
Committee Reports
Membership:  Name tags will be ordered for the new class and for those who need a replacement.  Please get your name to Pat Davis (tdavis77845@txcyber.com). 
Thanks to all who have used the new email method of submitting your TMN hours.  It’s easy and efficient.

Volunteer Services:  This committee is still looking for a chair.  The chair coordinates information about and works with the committee to approve volunteer projects.
The TCWC is having a workday on the first Thursday in May from 5:30-7:30.  It will mostly be weeding and lopping, so bring a trowel and hoe.  
Volunteers are needed for Friday, May 8 from 9-12 to help Dwight at the Blinn Aquatic Center.  Eighty children from Stephen F. Austin Middle School in Bryan will be coming.  He needs help setting up stations and microscopes, as well as supervising and assisting groups of 10-15 children.
Blinn College is planning to remove the ponds and replace them with soccer fields.  Dwight will call TMN members when help is needed to move fish, turtles, snakes, etc. to another location.

Junior Master Naturalist training will begin again in June at the Aquatic Center.  They will be from 6-8pm every Tuesday night.  Focus this summer will be on species (spiders, fish, birds) rather than on ecosystems.

The Cottonwood Branch Project will have another work day in late April/early May.  The trail is established and now needs to be covered with mulch.  The city of Bryan will donate the mulch and they already have transportation to move it.  Help is needed to put down newspaper and mulch.  Talk to Jim Waldson for more information (jam432@aol.com).
Advanced Training:  There are several advanced training opportunities coming up.
A Leopold Education Project workshop will be held on May 19th and 20th.  This is 6-8 hours of training in outdoor education.  The cost is $20.  The program is based on ecologist and environmentalist Aldo Leopold’s A Sand County Almanac and teaches a way of “reading” or looking at the land as a living process.  It will be held at TCWC.
Texas Amphibian Watch training will take place in April 30th from 6-9pm.  Mary Ann Cusimano (macbaxter@msn.com) is coordinating this training.
Tonight’s advanced training is on honeybees by Dr. Tanya Pankiw.  May’s advanced training is by Dr. Alston Thoms, professor of anthropology and specialist in early Native America land use and cooking technology.

Training:  No report.
Newsletter:  Send in BioBlitz experiences, Spring Break stories, thoughts, poems, pictures, and things for the identification column for the next newsletter.  The committee is offering to write up your story if you just have ideas.  Stories do not have to be Texas-oriented or lengthy.  The committee will feature two-three TMN members per issue.  Manuelita Ureta is the go-to person for the bios.
Outreach:  Bioblitz:  A great success.

Earth Day:  April 18 in downtown Bryan.  We will have a booth; help is needed with the pinecone bird feeders.  Set up is at 8am.  The city will provide a table but no tent.  The surface is pavement.

Suggestions are wanted for outreach ideas.  Please submit ideas to the committee.

Brazos Valley Museum of Natural History?:  Perhaps we could do something in conjunction with the museum.

Publicity:  No report.

Social Committee:  On Saturday, May 16th TMN is hosting a kayak trip on Little River, The trip will be approximately 5-6 hours round trip, with lunch on a sandbar at the half-way point.  El Camino Real TMN-ers will be camping out on the sandbar and will have an advanced training talk.  Connie Flickinger is coordinating the event (conmeister07@yahoo.com).  Canoes or kayaks can be rented through Connie ($14 for single, $17 for double).  Let Connie know if you are planning to come and if you need a canoe or kayak.  She will rent them for you from TAMU Outdoors.
Historian:  No report.
Web Master:  Any photos that you take and are on the web site need your written permission (signature) to remain on the site.  
Jimmie Killingsworth motioned to adjourn the meeting.  Kate Kelly seconded it.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:30pm.

New Business 
Lick Creek Park:  A name change is under consideration for Lick Creek Park.  The possible new name is Lick Creek Nature Preserve.  This could help to keep the park in its current natural state and possibly discourage detrimental upgrades.  We were reminded that, although we can personally voice opinions on such issues, we are not a political organization and cannot represent the Texas Master Naturalist organization on political issues.
Dr. Tanya Pankiw is tonight’s guest speaker.  Her presentation, which is on honeybees (specifically “killer” bees, now called highly defensive bees), was pre-approved for advanced training credit.

